




Submission to Masterton District Council Regarding Demolition of the Town Hall and 
Municipal Buildings 

I strongly oppose the demolition of the Town Hall and Municipal Buildings, including the 
façade, under Resource Consent Application No RM240135. I support Option 3: 
decommissioning and mothballing the buildings until ratepayers are made aware of the 
future cost of the water rates under the Local Water Done Well initiative, expected to be 
consulted on in April. This Council should not be proposing to spend any ratepayers’ money 
on non-essential projects until after the true cost of water rates and the subsequent rates rise 
percentage has been disclosed to the community. Then the community can decide if they can 
afford both.  

There is no urgency to demolish these heritage buildings given the Government has extended 
the deadline to remediate earthquake-prone buildings until 2031. The Town Hall has been 
closed for nearly ten years and there are other conference and event venues around the 
Wairarapa that have filled this void. Yes, people are tired of the whole debate but that is no 
reason to demolish what could turn out to be a costly mistake.  

Over 1000 people in this community (including most Councillors and the current Mayor) 
protested at the Hands around the Town Hall protest in June 2021 to retain these buildings, 
including the façade, but now they want to demolish it all.  The Municipal Buildings are a 
significant cultural asset to Masterton, representing a tangible link to our town’s history and 
identity. Given the limited heritage structures remaining in this town, preserving these 
buildings should be a priority, but not until the Local Water Done Well programme of works 
is sorted, costed, and made visible to the public.   

 

Dennis Riley 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




